
 April 29, 1997 

 OFFICE OF THE HEARING EXAMINER 

 KING COUNTY, WASHINGTON 

 700 Central Building 

 810 Third Avenue 

 Seattle,  Washington 98104 

 Telephone (206) 296-4660 

Facsimile (206) 296-1654 

 

 

 

NOTICE TO PARTIES AND INTERESTED PERSONS.  

 

SUBJECT: Department of Transportation File No. V-2286 

  Proposed Ordinance No. 97-092 

 

 CASHMERE MANOR 

 Petition for Road Vacation 

 

  Location: A 30-foot right-of-way designated as South 284th Street 

    between 32nd Avenue South and 34th Avenue South 

 

  Petitioner: Cashmere Manor Limited Liability Company 

 

 

On April 28, 1997, the King County Council voted to consider pursuant to KCC 20.24.210.C the 

March 27, 1997 Report and Recommendation of the King County Hearing Examiner on the above-

referenced road vacation petition and to hold a legislative public hearing to receive further testimony.  

 

This notice is sent to you because you were a party or interested person identified either in this 

proceeding or in a previous proceeding which adjudicated a threshold determination appeal under 

SEPA. A public hearing on this petition was conducted by the King County Hearing Examiner on 

behalf of the Metropolitan King County Council on March 19, 1997. 

 

A legislative public hearing as authorized by Ordinance 12650 will be held to receive further 

information and testimony concerning this petition during the course of the regular agenda at the 

meeting of the Metropolitan King County Council scheduled for: 

 

 Monday, May 12, 1997, 1:30 p.m.  

 10th Floor Council Chambers 

 King County Courthouse 

516 Third Avenue 

 Seattle,  Washington 

 

The Council will receive comments from parties or interested persons at its May 12 meeting.  

 

DATED this 29th day of April,  1997.  

 

 

      ___________________________________ 

      Stafford L. Smith, Deputy 

      King County Hearing Examiner 
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TRANSMITTED this 29th day of April,  1997, to the following parties and interested persons:  

 

Dean Hubbard/Cashmere Manor Limited Liability Co.  

Puget Power & Light 

Curt Smelser 

M. Cossette/Lakehaven Utility District 

Mark Kartes/TCI Auburn 

Ken Miller/City of Federal Way 

Jeff Mann/Apex Engineering 

Robert O' Connor 

Cheryl Paras/Washington Natural Gas 

Christine Price/U.S. West Communication 

Larry R. Underdahl/METRO 

Highline Water District 

 

 

Chris Brown 

Neil & Janet Chance 

Mary Duty 

Dean Hubbard 

Greg Karalus 

Londi Lindell/City of Federal Way 

James McNamara/City of Federal Way 

Hazem El-Assar/City of Federal Way 

Scott Sissons/Pac-Tech 

 

 

Luanne Coachman, Dept. of Natural Resources 

Gary Samek, KCDOT Road Services Division 

Bill Hoffman, KCDOT Transportation Systems Planning 

Harold Taniguchi, KCDOT Road Services Divison 

Rod Matsuno, KCDOT Road Services Division 

Paul Toliver, KCDOT Director 

Sharon Claussen, KC Park & Cultural Resources 

Aileen McManus, DDES/LUSD 

Lydia Reynolds, KCDOT Project Support ServicesDennis 

Gorley, KCDOT Project Support Services 

Tom Eksten, KC Open Space 

Tommy Burdette, KCDOT Road Services Division 

Dave Preugschat,  Property Services Division 

Charlie Sundberg, Historical Preservation 

Lisa Pringle, DDES/LUSD 

Ellen Turner, DDES/LUSD 

Jon Hansen, DDES/LUSD 

 

 
Sign language and communication material in alternate formats can be arranged given sufficient notice (296-4660). 

TDD Number 296-1024. 

 

 

 

 

SLS:gb 
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